6 Hall Park Barrow Upon Trent Derby. DE73 7HD.

13,11.07

Dear Graham,

## The exhumation and reburial of William Henry Atkin

This matter is one in which I have declared a personal interest because I have been named in letters from the Atkin family solicitor. I declared that personal interest after having sought advice from the Standards Board for England.

As you are aware, we have three other members who have also declared a personal interest. Two of these members are close relatives of the deceased. We are unaware of the reasons for the fourth declaration.

This problem has understandably caused distress to the Atkin family. It is causing unpleasantness in the village. It has also been very disruptive for the Parish Council which now finds itself inquorate and therefore unable to discuss the issue.

I believe that the Council needs to find a way forward from this position; needs to be able to discuss the now several letters from the Atkin solicitors and hopefully bring a closure to the situation.

Therefore I am requesting that the Standards Committee of South Derbyshire District Council grant me a dispensation from my interest in order for me to take part in discussions and return the Council to a quorate position.

Yours sincerely

Christino M. Barker.

"White Gables"
7 Chapel Lane
Barrow upon Trent
Derby
DE73 7HE

<u>anneheathcote@yahoo.co.uk</u> Tel: 01332 703915 07887 656948

Mr Graham Taylor Clerk to Barrow upon Trent Parish Council 83 Balmoral Drive Beeston Nottingham NG9 3FT

16<sup>th</sup> November 2007

Dear Graham

## **Request for Dispensation**

In accordance with your e-mail advising on the process for further discussion on the exhumation and reburial of Bill Atkin, would you please ask the SDDC Monitoring Officer (acting for the Local Standards Board) for a special dispensation to allow me to participate in discussions.

I have previously declared an interest.

Best regards

Anne Heathcote FCMA MIHM MHFMA Barrow upon Trent Parish Council

2 Beaumont Close Barrow on Trent Derby DE73 7HQ 16<sup>TH</sup> November 07

Dear Graham,

In accordance with your e-mail dated 12<sup>th</sup> November 07 will you please ask the SDDC Monitoring Officer (acting on behalf of the Local Standards Board) for special dispensation to allow me to participate in discussions regarding the exhumation and reburial of William Atkin

Regards

Kasater

Keith Slater Barrow on Trent Parish Councillor

K E. Atkin The Grange Barrow upon Trent Derby DE73 7HA Tel. 01332 700643

Mr Graham Taylor Clerk to Barrow upon Trent Parish Council 83 Balmoral Drive Beeston Nottingham NG9 3FT

16th November 2007

Dear Graham

Request for Dispensation

In accordance with your e-mail advising on the process for further discussion on the exhumation and reburial of Bill Atkin, would you please ask the SDDC Monitoring Officer (acting for the Local Standards Board) for a special dispensation to allow me to participate in discussion.

I have previously declared an interest.

Best regards

11 411

K E. Atkin Barrow upon Trent Parish Council BOUTHUERBYSHIRE DISTRICT
CHECKER OF THE CHECKER OF